
 
 
WELLS COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

REGULAR SESSION JANUARY 21, 2025 
 
The Wells County Solid Waste Management District met in regular session at 4PM in the Wells Carnegie 
Annex, Bluffton, Indiana.  In attendance were Blake Gerber and Stephanie Tucker, District Attorney Ted 
Storer and District Controller Lisa McCormick.  Scott Mentzer, Jeff Stringer, Michael Vanover, Vicki 
Andrews, and John Whicker were absent.  No decisions were made due to lack of a quorum.   
 
Supervisor Report-Recycling Center Supervisor Kevin Poling presented vehicle statistics, 1,100 patrons 
utilized the Recycling Center in December and 730 in January to date.    
 
Investments-Controller McCormick requested CD rates from 5 area banking institutions.  Three came 
back with proposals.  The CD will mature on January 23, 2025.  Due to lack of a quorum, the funds for 
Solid Waste will be automatically reinvested with the current banking institution.     
 
Shred Date-A tentative date was set for Shred of May 3, 2025, from 9AM-11AM. 
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